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NETC STAFF INSTRUCTION 5216.1F 
 
From:  Commander, Naval Education and Training Command 
 
Subj:  SIGNATURE AND MESSAGE RELEASE AUTHORITY 
 
Ref:   (a) SECNAV M-5216.5 of June 2015 
       (b) NETCSTAFFINST 2300.1F 
 
1.  Purpose.  To delineate signature authority for 
correspondence, directives, messages, and other documents per 
references (a) and (b). 
 
2.  Cancellation.  NETCSTAFFINST 5216.1E. 
 
3.  Background.  Ensuring the appropriate signature level for 
all correspondence, directives, messages, and other documents is 
the responsibility of all command personnel. 
 
4.  Action.  Although it is impossible to cover all cases, the 
following general guidelines are provided. 
 
    a.  Commander, Naval Education and Training Command (NETC) 
normally signs documents: 
 
        (1) Required by law or regulation. 
 
        (2) Concerning command mission or efficiency and 
addressed to higher authority. 
 
        (3) Establishing policy. 
 
        (4) Dealing with certain aspects of military justice. 
 
        (5) Concerning organizational and fiscal matters of 
consequence. 
 
        (6) Involving Letters of Commendation. 
 
        (7) Forwarding endorsements on commendations and award 
recommendations. 
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        (8) Expressing pleasure and appreciation. 
 
        (9) Involving disciplinary and condemnatory 
communications. 
 
        (10) Addressed to Flag officers, congressional members, 
and other high-ranking officials, such as correspondence, 
messages, and Action and Information Memorandums. 
 
        (11) Involving orders or leave of absence for Echelon 3 
Commanders. 
 
        (12) Including “Top Secret” and “Personal For” messages. 
 
    b.  In the absence of the Commander, the Executive Director 
or the Chief of Staff (COS) will sign all correspondence 
normally signed by the Commander. 
 
    c.  The COS normally signs: 
 
        (1) Documents that do not require the Commander’s 
signature as detailed above. 
 
        (2) NETC directives. 
 
    d.  Authority is delegated to staff personnel listed below 
to sign correspondence “By direction” and release messages of a 
routine nature that fall within their areas of responsibility 
and do not direct action; involve a change to policy; or approve 
operations, plans, or orders.  All correspondence signed "By 
direction" will be serialized and a copy will be forwarded to 
the Administrative Department (N04) for retention. 
 
        (1) Division Directors/Special Assistants 
 
        (2) The Flag Secretary and Administrative Officer may 
sign general correspondence pertaining to their subject areas of 
responsibility and release routine message readdressals and 
messages pertaining to Address Indicating Groups, Collective 
Address Designators, and general communications matters. 
 
        (3) The NETC N3 Administrative Officer and Senior 
Enlisted Academy Director may sign correspondence pertaining to 
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their position that is administrative in nature (i.e., Statement 
of Service, pay and personnel related issues, name changes, lost 
identification cards, etc.). 
 
        (4) Other personnel, as designated in writing by the 
Commander, may sign “By direction."  The authorization must 
include an outline of the types of documents involved. 
 
    e.  Outside of normal working hours, and in the absence of 
the person having cognizance over a matter requiring transmittal 
of a message, the Staff Duty Officer is authorized to release 
urgent messages that cannot be delayed until normal working 
hours with the concurrence of the COS. 
 
5.  Signature Machine.  The Flag Secretary is responsible for 
the operation and security of the automatic signature machine.  
It shall be used with extreme care and only for signing 
documents that have been approved by the Commander. 
 
6.  Records Management 
 
    a.  Records created as a result of this instruction, 
regardless of format or media, must be maintained and 
dispositioned per the records disposition schedules located on 
the Department of the Navy Assistant for Administration, 
Directives and Records Management Division portal page at 
https://portal.secnav.navy.mil/orgs/DUSNM/DONAA/DRM/Records-and-
Information-Management/Approved%20Record%20Schedules/Forms/ 
AllItems.aspx. 
 
    b.  For questions concerning the management of records 
related to this instruction or the records disposition 
schedules, please contact the local records manager. 
 
7. Review and Effective Date.  Per OPNAVINST 5215.17A, NETC will 
review this instruction annually around the anniversary of its 
issuance date to ensure applicability, currency, and consistency 
with Federal, Department of Defense, Secretary of the Navy, and 
Navy policy and statutory authority using OPNAV 5215/40 (Review 
of Instruction).  This instruction will be in effect for 10 
years, unless revised or cancelled in the interim, and will be 
reissued by the 10-year anniversary date if it is still 
required, unless it meets one of the exceptions in OPNAVINST 
5215.17A, paragraph 9.  Otherwise, if the instruction is no  

https://portal.secnav.navy.mil/orgs/DUSNM/DONAA/DRM/Records-and-Information-Management/Approved%20Record%20Schedules/Forms/AllItems.aspx
https://portal.secnav.navy.mil/orgs/DUSNM/DONAA/DRM/Records-and-Information-Management/Approved%20Record%20Schedules/Forms/AllItems.aspx
https://portal.secnav.navy.mil/orgs/DUSNM/DONAA/DRM/Records-and-Information-Management/Approved%20Record%20Schedules/Forms/AllItems.aspx
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longer required, it will be processed for cancellation as soon 
as the need for cancellation is known following the guidance in 
OPNAV Manual 5215.1 of May 2016

� 

Releasability and distribution: 
This instruction is cleared for public release and is available 
electronically on the NETC Public Web site (www.netc.navy.mil), 
via the NETC Reference Library in DON TRACKER, or by e-mail at 
netc directives@navy.mil. 
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